
 
 

 

 

Issue No 60 13th January 2017 

Dates for your Diary  
For meetings outside of school hours please use the West Garth Road pedestrian gate to access the site.  

For full term dates please pick up a ôdates and other useful infoõ leaflet from reception or see the 

website.  

The Kings Play 
What a treat for the children to see their teachers perform a simple but powerful play for them to 

celebrate Kings Day (Epiphany). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Sat 21st January     

10 - 3 
Work day   Fri 27th Jan 9.15 

Thomas Hall  

Summer school Hostsõ 

meeting 

Tues 24th Jan 16.00 

18.00 

Subject teachers meetings 
for class 6, 7, 8 and 9. Book 

your slot with reception.  

 Sun 29th Jan  Ten Tors training walk  

Thurs 26th Jan 19.00 

ð 21.00 

Subject teachers meetings 
for class 6, 7, 8 and 9. Book 
your slot with reception.  

 Thurs 2nd Feb  Candlemas ð celebrated in 

school. Children only  

Class 6 trip to  Dartmoor 



Work Day Cancelled  
Unfortunately both the weather forecast and staff availability are conspiring against the Work Day on 

Saturday, so we have taken the decision to postpone this coming Saturday's work day by one week. The 

work day is therefore now scheduled to take place  10am-3pm on Saturday 21st January. We are sorry for 

the late notice, but hope that many of you will still be able to come along and make our school grounds 

and buildings a better place for pupils and staff alike.  

We know that many of you like to know the items that are coming up on the wor k day, and we will aim 

to finalise the list of jobs we will be hoping to carry out and email this out early next week.  Alice Knight 

and Stuart Smales. The Facilities Team  

Admission to Reception in September 2017 ð Deadline  THIS SUNDAY! 
The deadline for applications for the new Reception intake in September 2017 is on 15 th January. If you 

have not yet applied for a place for your child, you must apply to Devon County Council using the 

application form on their website before  midnight  on Sunday.  This applies to everyone seeking a place 

in the new intake, including families with children already on roll here and families from The Ark.  

To apply for a place, visit  https://new.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school -information/apply -

for -a-school-place Jenny Salmon. Admissions  

Recruitment  
We are currently seeking applications for a number of posts throughout the school: - 

¶ Learning support assistant, immediate start        Deadline 23rd January 

¶ Kindergarten assistant, immediate start                 Deadline 25th January 

¶ Class one teachers (2), September 2017                Deadline 2nd February 

¶ Class six teacher, September 2017                           Deadline 2nd February 

¶ Senior leadership roles, start tba                               Deadline 2nd February 

 Please visit our website for full details.  

 Volunteer opportunity ð Independent Admissions Appeals Panel Members  

The School is actively seeking volunteers to join our pool of Independent Admissions Appeals Panel 

members. This is exciting and important work providing an essential service for the school 

community.   Working as a team, and alongside an experienced Independent Clerk, the Appeals Panel will 

consider admission appeals submitted by parents and determine whether their children should be 

allocated a place at the Steiner Academy.   Appeal panels provide a statutory service rooted within the 

judicial system and have independent decision mak ing powers. Full training will be provided to a 

national standard and although a volunteer function, expenses are paid to cover travel and meal 

requirements.   This is a voluntary post, with an average time commitment of approximately five hours 

per month.   All expenses will be paid.   

You cannot  be appointed to be an independent appeals panel member if: - 

¶ You are a parent, carer, grandparent or other family member of a pupil at the school;  

¶ You are a relative of any member of staff or governor of the school.  

 Visit our website for full details of whatõs involved, or contact Jenny Salmon or Claire Fisher for an 

informal discussion.  

 
 
 

https://new.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/apply-for-a-school-place
https://new.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/apply-for-a-school-place


The house that class 3 built  
As part of their building main lesson class 3 where asked to make a house over the Christmas holi days 

look what they did!   

   

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parent Pay/school meals reminder  
We had a fantastic response to Marks emails over the holidays and we had over 70 bookings for school 

meals last week! Thank you. Unfortunately we only had 30 who booked for school meals this week!  

Please remember to select, book and pay for school meals on Parent Pay.  



Class Nine: Creating The Forge Workshop  
In September Class Nine students began working on creating The Forge Workshop in their morning 

sessions in September;  

 

Clearing brambles from a corner of The Walled Garden in preparation for the  shelter and digging clay 

from the stream on our site to build primitive pit -forges. 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Since then they have sewn up the bellows, coppiced hazel ready for charcoal making, crafted beautiful 

jewellery pieces from recycled copper and forged several useful tools for the workshop.  Ruth Gardiner . 

Upper School Land Craft and Metal Work Teacher.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Could your child be eligible for extra money for their education?  
If you receive any of the se benefits listed below your child is  likely to be eligible:  

¶ Income Support (IS), 

¶ Income-based & Contribution -based Jobseeker's, Allowance (JSA) or Employment and Support, 
Allowance (ESA) on an equal basis,  

¶ Guaranteed element of State Pension Credit,  

¶ Child Tax Credit without Working  Tax Credit (WTC) and annual income below £16,190 a year 

¶ Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance (IBJSA) 

¶ Entitled to Working Tax Credit run -on (for a further four weeks after no longer qualifying for 
WTC) 

¶ Income-related Employment and Support Allowance (IRESA) 

¶ Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999  
 
EVEN IF YOUR CHILD IS IN RECEPTION, YEAR 1 AND 2 AND RECEIVES FREE SCHOOL MEALS YOU NEED 
TO REGISTER IF YOU ARE ELIGIBLE. 
Any qualifying family that registers their eligibility will help raise pupil premium money for the school to 
help towards their childõs education. For 2015-16, the  additional funding  for each registered child was  
£1,320 for a primary age, £935 for secondar y age, £1900 for children in care or adopted from care, and 
3300 for parents in the armed forces. The school raised about £50,000 last year which is used for your 
child to help to:  

¶ subsidise the cost of school trips  

¶ pay for additional staffing  

¶ provide for  small group or individual tuition  

¶ provide a wide range of extra -curricular activities  
 
TO BENEFIT FOR THIS YEAR YOU MUST APPLY BY 19TH JANUARY 

To register for FSM you will need to apply online 

https://new.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school -information/school -meals  

Parents and carers can also ring the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

 You can also pick up a form at the school reception.  

 If you are unsure if you are registered you can ring the above number at DCC and they will check for 

you. If you have any questions please email finance@steineracademyexeter.org.uk . Mark Eyres. Finance  

PTFA clothes swop  
Just wow! What an amazing 

community we are! Such generosity 

and love on all levels.  A huge thank 

you to all the wonderful volunteers, 

cake bakers and the fab 'shoppers'. 

I had an amazing time and I hope you 

all did too.  

Final count to be done but as well as lots of eco friendly shopping, Chat and laughter, we raised £180 for 

PTFA funds. Thank you. Arabella Greatorex. PTFA 

Host families needed   
Come and meet with Valerio on Friday 27 th Jan at 9.15 in Thomas Hall to find out more! The  students 

have already started to book in!  

More than just Italians  are comingéé. 

https://new.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/school-meals
mailto:finance@steineracademyexeter.org.uk


 This year we are hoping 

to build upon last yearõs 

success and expand the 

course to an additional 

three weeks in the 

summer holidays and 

increase attendance both 

in terms of numbers and nationalities making it an international language school.  We hope to raise 

£10,000  for the school.  

Our longer term aspirations are to develop the courses further to incorporate more students, over more 

weeks and to run family courses during the school holidays.  

The dates for this year are 10 th July ð 13th August and students are invited to stay for 2, 3 or 5 weeks.  

We are looking for families to host the students in 2017. It is a great way to earn some extra money, and 

help the school raise funds too. There is further information on our website and a way to contact Valerio 

who is coordinating the Summer School or phone 01364 642669 

http://www.steineracademyexeter.org.uk/information/language -school  

PTFA Parentsõ football   

After some informal requests our ever-active PTFA have offered to organise a weekly football kick about 

for any interested  Mums and Dads out there (no gender bias here - all genders, ages and abilities are very 

welcome!).   If you would be interested in getting involved please  email Matt 

at mattjbanks@yahoo.com and he will take it forward.   Come in, its January, time to work off all that 

Christmas excess!" Matt Banks. Parent and PTFA Treasure  

Community News, Events and Ad vertising  
Disclaimer: Placement of advertisements does not imply endorsement by SAE of the products or services offered.  

Refugee awareness evening and private viewing  

My eldest son Freddie (just left South Devon Steiner School) 

and I will be talking about our work in European Refugee 

Camps this evening, 7.30pm in the gallery at The Plough Arts 

Centre Torrington.  

My paintings and Freddieõs photography will be on the walls 

and there is fabulous Balkan music, Middle Eastern style 

refreshments and a chance for discussion and questions. 

There are cars going from Exeter, so do message me to see if there are sharing opportunities. It's around 

a 45 minute drive.  It would be great to see some familia r faces!! It's a lovely venue. Henrietta Job  

Have you ever wan ted to learn Piano/Flute?  

Now offering one -to-one lessons in my private teaching studio ð only 5 minutesõ walk from Steiner 

Academy Exeter! 

Current Piano Teacher at Steiner Academy Exeter and also private teaching experience . Member of 

Incorporated Society  of Musicians (www.ism.org ) £15 per 30 minutes. Beginners Welcome! 

James Knight, BA (Hons), MISM. Tel :01392 966921/07766 540595 Email:  j.i.knight@live. co.uk  

 

http://www.steineracademyexeter.org.uk/information/language-school
mailto:mattjbanks@yahoo.com
http://www.ism.org/
mailto:j.i.knight@live.co.uk


   

 

 

Heartsong 

SONGS OF 

PEACE, FREEDOM AND JOY 
Including Gospel, Harmonic Temple , Contemporary, 

Taize  
WITH ALISON WHITTALL 

Jan 29th,  Feb 26th,  March 26th  
LAST SUNDAY IN THE MONTH 

7pm ð 9.30pm  
Friends Meeting House, Wynard, Magdalen St 

EX24HU 
Harmonies taught by ear, no experience necessary  

Cost £10 (£7 conc)  
alising@btopenworld.com  

 
For Sale:  Alto Sax £100 good working condition Text: 

07957716653 

Wanted:  Guitar teacher for Tuesday evening lessons in 

City Centre home Text: 0795771665 

 

CREDITON COMMUNITY CHOIR (NEW) 

Led by Alison Whittall  

Mondays 7.30pm  - 9pm 

Vibrant, eclectic, exhilarating harmony singing including world music  

Contemporary, gospel, jazz, pop, sacred, folk.  

Songs in English - easy and accessible with challenge also!  

Tips and warm ups to improve your voice.  

FUN and UPLIFTING 

Songs with heart, beauty and passion. 

All ages welcome.  No experience necessary. 

Come and enjoy your voice and each other!  

ôUnbounded joyõ says a choir member 

£60 per term (£50 conc)   £5 taster session 

alising@btopenworld.com 

www.alising.co.uk  

Crediton Congregational Church   EX173LF 

 

mailto:alising@btopenworld.com

